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Office Administration – Ashern Office # 204-768-2641      Eriksdale Office # 204-739-2666 
CAO – Bernardo Pasco – Ashern Office                      CFO – Davina Mason – Eriksdale Office  

Admin Assistant – Frances Cromer – Ashern office                     EDO – Clayton Gibson – Ashern Office  

Recreation Coordinator – Christina Kallstrom Eriksdale/Ashern office   Ashern Office Admin – Mildred Stagg  

Eriksdale Financial Clerk – Samantha Miller (term)              Public Works Foreman – Ashern office – Mike Zutz  

Utility Foreman- Les Ratte – Ashern Office  
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The RM of West Interlake’s Current Council and Appointments 

Reeve Arnthor 

Jonasson 
Ex officio on all 

Committees 
Committees: 
Fieldstone Ventures, 
West Interlake 
Planning District, 
Boundary Diversion 
Committee 

Deputy Reeve Keith 

McLelland 

Portfolio: Finance, 

Personnel and Policy, 
Utility, Asset Management 

Committees:  Cemetery 

Board, CEWDG, West 

Interlake CDC (alt), 
Community Futures 

Lyle Finney 
Portfolio: Protective 
Services(alt), Transportation, 
Utility, Ashern WDG (alt), 
Asset Management 
Committees: Lake MB Flood 
Rehabilitation(alt), Fieldstone 
Ventures, WIWD, West 
Interlake Planning District 
(alt), Lundar Vet Board, 
Ashern Vet Board 

John Bezemer 
Deputy Reeve(alt)  
Portfolio:  Protective 

Services, Transportation, 
Ashern WDG 
Committees:  CEWG (alt), 
Lake Manitoba Flood 
Rehabilitation, WIWD (alt), 
Ashern & District Vet Board, 
Boundary Diversion Committee 

Edith Peterson  
Portfolio: Finance (alt), 

Personnel and Policy, Health and 
Safety (alt), Utility (alt), Asset 

Management (alt) 
Committees: Ashern LUD (alt), 
Cemetery Board, West Interlake 

CDC, Interlake Tourism, 
Lakeshore Handivan, Parkland 
Regional Library, Community 

Resources 

Paul Murphy 
Portfolio: Finance, 
Personnel & Policy (alt), 
Protective Services, 
Transportation, Utility, 
Asset Management 
 Committees: CEWDG, 
Lake MB Flood 
Rehabilitation, WIWD, West 
Interlake Planning District 

Randy Helgason 
Portfolio: Personnel and 
Policy, Transportation 
(alt), Health and Safety, 
Ashern WDG. 
Committees: Ashern LUD, 
Cemetery Board (alt), Lake 
Manitoba Flood 
Rehabilitation, Weed 
Control, Boundary 
Diversion Committee 
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Trevor 

Emilson 
Chairperson 

LUD Committee 
Member /Ashern 
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Karen Carmichael  

Member – LUD 

Committee – Ashern  
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Stefan Jonasson  

Member – LUD 

Committee- Ashern  

Council Meetings 
Regular Meetings of Council are 
held every third Tuesday, in the 
council Chambers of the RM of West 
Interlake at 9:00 am. Regular 
meetings alternate between the 
Ashern Council Chambers, #38 Main 
Street, Ashern MB and the Eriksdale 
Council Chambers, #10 Main Street, 
Eriksdale MB  

 

LUD Meetings 
are held on the third 
Monday of each month at 
5:00 pm at the Ashern 
Council Chambers, #38 
Main Street, Ashern MB of 
the West Interlake 

Municipal Office 



 

 

   

     
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                          

       

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Lakeshore Hospital Guild Report 

By Shelley Bjornson, President 

Lakeshore Hospital Guild has had a busy summer. At the June AGM the executive was re-elected for another two-

year term: President-Shelley Bjornson, Vice President-Erika O’Sullivan, Secretary – Alanna Rawluk and Treasurer- 

Julie Bergner. Current Guild membership is 35 members. New members are encouraged to join this community 

volunteer organization.  

The objective of the organization is to support and enhance the comfort and welfare of the patients, clients and 

residents of the Lakeshore Health Centre and/or facilities/health programs which support long term and palliative 

care in the Guild communities. All monies raised and memorial funds received go towards the purchase of items 

and or to develop resources for the Lakeshore Health Centre in Ashern.  

Over the last few months, the Guild held a very successful Spring Tea, Bake Sale and Silent Auction raising over 

$10,000. Catering funeral lunches is an annual fundraiser and this year the Guild has served 9? In the Ashern and 

Moosehorn area.  

Expenditures for the year to date include: 

• Artwork and Design Elements for the hospital expansion - $20,000 

• Palliative Care Air Mattress - $8000 

• 4 room darkening blinds for Acute $1420.16 

• Blinds for Dialysis - $1323.84 

• 3 Stretcher mattresses $3000 

• Bandages and stickers for children – Public Health/Lab - $470.75 

• Mobile IV Cart - $2000 

Southern Chiefs Organization partnered with Lakeshore Hospital Guild to purchase an infant crib at the cost of 

$3600. This is a great asset to the hospital for parents and newborns. Thank you to Southern Chiefs for their 

generous donation. 

Guild members delivered flowers from their gardens this summer to PCH residents brightening up their rooms.  

An appreciation BBQ was held on September 6 to thank all Lakeshore Health Centre staff. Guild volunteers served 

up hot dogs, hamburgers, coleslaw and ice cream cones to staff and construction workers. A huge thank you to 

sponsors: Ashern Co-op, Ashern Chicken Chef, Ashern Foods and Happy Planet Hub/Petro and Lakeshore Hospital 

Guild.  

For more information on Guild activities or if you’d like to join us as a member, please contact President Shelley 

Bjornson or check out the webpage at lakeshorehg.com  

 

 

  

 

Sending a HUGE Shout out to 

our Summer Students! You 

guys worked hard to keep our 

communities neat and tidy all 

summer! We appreciate you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening: 
October 4,2023 Ashern Arena Meeting at 6:00 pm in the Ashern Arena – All are Welcome  

November 6 at 7 pm – ROGerKimLee AGM – Music Festival – Non-for-profit – Location: Eriksdale Music & Frame Shop 

– 58 Vimy Road Eriksdale  

 

 

November 6 at 7 pm – ROGerKimLee AGM – Music Festival – Non-for-profit – Location: 

Eriksdale Music & Frame Shop – 58 Vimy Road Eriksdale  
 

The RM of West 

Interlake recognizes 

that there are some 

residents in Eriksdale 

that were upset by the 

removal of the large 

rotten/split tree in 

front of the pharmacy 

and New Horizons.  

The decision to 

remove it was made in 

the interest of public 
safety.  Thank you for 

your understanding 

 

*Keep an eye out for information regarding Skating in Eriksdale come 

later October into Early November – Check out our Facebook page at 

Eriksdale Skating Club  



 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

The RM of West Interlake would like to remind you to NOT Flush the 

Following items. We apprecaite your cooperation with this 

 

 

 

All Things Recreation  

After an incredible but very busy summer full of summer camps and 

fun one day events all over the RM from the Narrows to Eriksdale and 

Ashern.  I had a great summer meeting so many of you all!  

I am gearing up for Fall and Winter, we have some really cool things 

coming up!  

Movie Nights will be returning, we’ve got some Make & Take 

Workshops, I am still trying to get Archery here, A woman’s self-

defense workshop, Christmas Centerpiece class.  The Santa Clause 

Parade and best decorating in town and outside. I am very excited to be 

involved in the Age Friendly initiative that the RM is participating in. 

As well as a borrowing equipment program with snow shoes, birthday 

party games and other equipment.  I am also very excited to work with 

the MMF Local in Eriksdale on a multi month program – details to 

follow on that  

Looking into the future, I am looking at some ideas for summer 

programming, flag football, canoe and kayak launches within the RM.  

As well as trunk sales and clothing exchanges into next spring and 

more foraging classes in Ashern, Eriksdale and the Narrows.  

As always, I can be reached at either office – call or email me at 

rec@rmofwestinterlake.com if you have any ideas! I would love to hear 

them – Christina Kallstrom – Recreation  

   

 

 

 

West Interlake Fire Prevention Grant 

How to apply: Fill out an application electronically from the Municipal website and email 

to: info@rmofwestinterlake.com or pick up a copy from the office  

mailto:rec@rmofwestinterlake.com
mailto:info@rmofwestinterlake.com


                                                                                                                                    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swedes on Wheels head up Number 6 

Friday, September 15th, the Swedish Cultural Association of Manitoba (SCA)headed up 

number 6 highway to see the places and hear the stories about their Swedish ancestors. 
The SCA regularly organizes trips, affectionately called Swedes on Wheels, to visit their 

rural roots and reconnect with the people and places that share their history. 
Their first stop was Lundar, and a quick drop in at Pauline Johnson Library in time 

for their barbecue and stories of Icelandic first settlers there. 

                                                          

  
 

Then the Swedes went on to 
Steep Rock, one of Manitoba 

truly unique destinations.  They 
took in the beauty of the lake, 

toured the cliffs and ran the 
Steep Rock beaches.  Margaret 

Olson Snidal arrived by boat and 
regaled the group with stories of 

the Swedish settlers of the area.  
The Swedes on Wheels enjoyed 

meeting fellow Swedes of West 

Interlake, sharing stories of 
their rich heritage, singing 

songs, and even a little dancing.  
Thank you, West Interlake and 

RM of Grahamdale for your 
wonderful hospitality and 

keeping the Swedish history and 

culture alive.  

Next, Eriksdale Welcomed the 
Swedes with the Swedish Flag 

flying full out in the fall breeze.  

Deputy Reeve McKelland brought 
greetings and stories of the 

area.  Highlights for the Swedes 
included a visit to the Jonas 

Erickson Monument of “Manny’s 
Shack” for immigrants in the 

early 1900’s, and a tour of the 
Eriksdale Museum and 

Creamery. Lunch was held at the 
lovely home of Neil and Anna 

Brandstrom, where their 
abundant garden was on display 

and more stories of Swedes of 
Eriksdale were told in true 

Swedish style. A trip out to the 

Nyland School (in English, New 
Land) and Church sites brought 

more stories.   

 

 



                   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Welcome to our Newest Team Member! We would like to announce the arrival 

of our new Assistant CAO – Frances! 
              

Student Artwork brightens patient rooms in Ashern’s Lakeshore General Hospital 

Patients in Ashern’s Lakeshore General Hospital now have cheery artwork to look at in their rooms thanks to 
students from Ashern’s Central School. At the end of June, groups of middle years students painted large 4 
foot by 8-foot pieces of plywood with fun bright scenes for the rooms impacted by the construction of the new 
addition. 

Ashern Lakeshore General Hospital Guild Chair, Shelley Bjornson, heard during a planning meeting about the 
opportunity to provide some murals for the patient rooms and immediately thought of the middle years at 
Ashern Central School where she substitute teaches. She talked to the grade 5/6 teacher, Shannon 
Kosolowski and they were able to organize it as an end of year school project for the middle years to do in 
groups of three or four. 

“To kick off the project, we met with each group individually and told them about the project and the goal was 
to make something that would make someone feel happy. We discussed the importance of simplicity, they did 
a little research on hospital murals and as soon as they saw inspiration, they sketched rough design and went 
to the woodshop space and sketched it out and created final project,” says Kosolowski. “The educational 
assistant worked hard to support the students on this project too. The best part is that many live near the 
hospital or know family that do so they were so proud and excited to tell their aunts, uncles, grandparents 
about what they did at school for the local hospital.” 

Interlake-Eastern Regional Health Authority CEO Marion Ellis thanked everyone for their involvement. 

“Thank you to Shelley and everyone at Ashern Central School for going out of their way to provide the 
patients in the hospital with a warm, cheery murals for their rooms while we undergo construction. We’ve 
heard from patients’ comments that the artwork is appreciated.,” says Ellis. 

The construction project is expanding the emergency department with additional treatment space and 
increasing the number of inpatient beds. The plywood murals were placed in the windows of existing patients’ 
rooms in Ashern’s Lakeshore General Hospital where they are expected to remain during the duration of the 
construction project that is expected to be completed by fall 2024.  

 

 

 

ERIKSDALE & ASHERN 

FIRE DEPARTMENTS 
Do you have a smoke alarm?  Have you checked your smoke 

alarm lately? 
 

Smoke Alarms for Every Family is a province-wide initiative 
sponsored by Office of the Fire Commissioner, Red River 

Mutual, Firefighters Burn Fund and the Manitoba Association 
of Fire Chiefs again. 

The overall goal of Manitoba’s S.A.F.E. Family program is to 
save lives by protecting every home with working smoke 

alarms and a practised fire escape plan. 
The RM of West Interlake campaign is part of an effort to reach 
out to local residents, including older adults, young people and 

residents of neighbourhoods, who are vulnerable to fire 
deaths. Installing working smoke alarms in the homes of any 
West Interlake residents who don’t have them will increase 

their odds of surviving a home fire. 
You must be the homeowner to qualify for the program.  If you 
are not sure about your own home or know someone that may 

benefit from this program - call to book one of our Fire 
Personnel to come out and check.  We will install up to 2 Dual 

Smoke Detectors (smoke/carbon monoxide) in each home. 
Our goal is to make sure residents have the protection of a 
smoke alarm.  Because smoke alarms alone won’t prevent 

every fire death - our project includes educating residents to 
have a home fire escape plan so they know what to do if the 

smoke alarm sounds. 
For more information or to book your appointment contact: 

Davina Mason by phone 204-739-2666 or email 
cfo@rmofwestinterlake.com 

 

Hello! I hope that everyone is having a great day! My name is Frances Cromer and 

I am from Lake Manitoba First Nation.  First of all, I would like to express how 

excited and honored I am to be working for the RM of West Interlake as the 

administrative assistant. My background is in fiancé for 20 plus years. In terms of 

qualification, I studied at Red River Community College, graduating with a 

Business Accountant Certificate and a Business Administration Diploma.  I have 

learned many things through my experiences.  Also, I developed skills over the 

years which will help in my new role here.  I like to keep challenging myself and 

grow my skills.  I am eager to contribute to the RM of West Interlake which 

motivates me and brings excitement about doing my best work.  In my last career 

this motivation and passion left me to challenge myself daily, my ability to 

development new skills will help me to do the job efficiently and effectively.  I 

always look for an opportunity to do better and achieve greatness. I describe myself 

as an open and honest person who doesn’t believe in misleading other people and 

tries to be fair in everything I do.  The Council and the staff have made me feel 

welcome.  Everyday I am learning about this job. It makes me really happy to be a 

part of such a great team! Thank you to Council for giving me the opportunity to 

work for the RM of West Interlake.  

The L.I.F.E. Office sponsors many 

programs. Ashern Meal Program, Meals 

on Wheels, Adult Day Program and 

Ashern District Lifeline. If you have any 

questions about any of these programs 

or are interested in volunteering please 

stop in or give us a call at 204-768-2187 

or email us at lifeashern@gmail.com   

 

mailto:cfo@rmofwestinterlake.com
mailto:lifeashern@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashern Winter Hours START OCTOBER 1,2023  

 

Ashern Waste Disposal Grounds 

DOES NOT accept Herbicides or 

Pesticides at any time 

 


